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President’s Message 
COMMUNITY 

Submitted By: Lewis Fogel, President 

 
  

 
As I write my last article for the Fun Times as President of this great club, I 
am drawn to the word community. The dictionary tells us it’s a group of 
people living in the same place or having a particular characteristic in  
common combined with a feeling of fellowship with others as a result of 
sharing common attitudes, interests, and goals. 
 
Judi and I had the opportunity to join the Canadian Rockies Caravan this 
summer. There we made many new friends that I suspect will last a 
lifetime.  
 
This caravan took us to many beautiful parts of Canada. But perhaps the 
most beautiful part was watching total strangers become acquaintances 
and eventually friends in only three weeks. I am sure you, too, have found 
that your shiny bullet and your membership in the Air Stream Club is a 
magnet that brings you together to meet new friends who want to belong to 
our community.  
 
Just yesterday, in Glacier Meadows RV Park in Essex, Montana, we had 
an experience meeting John and Rita from Texas. And I know that when 
John said, come look us up when you get to Texas, he wasn’t kidding. 
That’s community.  
 
During my term as your President, I have seen firsthand how strong the 
South Florida Airstream Club community is. This has been evidenced in 
both big and small ways. Our members come from many different  
backgrounds, religions, and political persuasions. When we rally together, 
we bring our shared interests in Airstreaming, adventure, travel, and fun.  
 
This year our club has celebrated many milestones together. Some sad 
and some very joyous. The spirit of camaraderie and fellowship is powerful 
in our club. Many of you have become ambassadors by introducing  
yourself and our club to fellow Airstreamers nearby.  
 
As a result of your efforts, our club is now made up of 104 rigs with  
members just like you. Our members are from all over Florida, and some 
are from outside the state. When we ask new members what attracted 
them to our club, often, it’s because they heard of the fun times (sorry for 
the pun) we share.  
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President’s Message 
COMMUNITY 

Submitted By: Lewis Fogel, President 

Sometimes they hear about us via social media (thank you, David Robshaw), and 
sometimes they hear about us via this newsletter (thank you, Emilio Caragol), but 
more often, they come to us because of you and your efforts to share the fun with 
others. Thank you all for helping us attract, recruit and retain members.  
 
As this community grows, we continue to broaden our demographics and build a 
stronger community.  As some may recall, your Executive Board met in January this 
year for its annual retreat.  
 
At that meeting, the board set goals and objectives. Amongst them were: 
Diversity, Engagement, Recruitment, and Communication. I am happy to report that 
your board hit the ground running and reached our objectives. 
 
I want to thank each board member and committee chairs for their service to our 
club. I am excited to welcome our new board members, and I know that you and I 
will help them in big and small ways to continue to be one of the best clubs in the 
region and the country.  
 

Thank you for giving me the privilege to serve as your President.  
Lewis Fogel 

Please WELCOME Our New  

Unit 30 Members & Affiliates 

 

      Jay & Jean Martin          Jupiter, FL                 BRN # 3981           7/16/2023 

 

       Patti & Tom  Reed                 Broomfield, CO       BRN # 250              6/30/2023 

 

      Christopher & Holly Gizzi     Stoni Point, NY        BR N # 10784        6/30/2023 

 

      Deborah & Kevin Rogers    Panama City , FL      BRN # 05621         6/30/2023 

 

      Susan & Mark Doris            Jacksonville, FL         BRN # 04527         6/30/2023 

 

      David Williams       Bonita Springs, FL     BRN # 03623         6/22, 2023 

 

      Mark & Karen Kruer       Floyds Knobs, IN       BRN # 18757         6/23/2023 

 

      Melinda & Steve Downie   Roanoke, VA           BRN # 10314          6/21/2023 

 

      Rob & Lisa Forbes       Palmetto Bay, FL     BRN # 09496          6/10/ 2023 

 

     Karen Collins        Palm Beach, FL        BRN # 05271          5/31/2023 
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Renew on Time! 

Just a friendly reminder to renew your membership in a timely matter in our International Club 

and our South Florida Airstream Club Unit 30 online. International dues are $75.00 and South  

Florida dues are $10.00 for a grand total of $85.00 per membership/year.  Be sure to  

complete this soon. Affiliate members are $10.00/year to be also paid online. 

Any questions on payments please contact Linda Laviano, Treasurer via email or cell. 

Islaviano@gmail.com 

(954) 980-8715 

 

You will have to log in to the WBCCI Web site to have access to the membership page. 

Go to member information under your name. 

https:airstreamclub.org/renew 

Breaking News! 
 

State of Florida House Bill # 109 - State Park Campsite Reservations 

This Bill goes into effect on January 1, 2024 

 

Florida residents will have the opportunity to reserve state park cabins and campsites one month 

before nonresidents.  Florida residents will be able to reserve state park cabins and campsites  

Including sites for RV, tent, boat, and equestrian camping - up to 11 months in advance, and up to 

10 months in advance for nonresidents. 

 

Florida residents must provide proof of residency (a Florida drivers license or identification card)  

When making reservations more than 10 months in advance. 

If approved by the Governor, these provisions take effect January 1, 2024. 

SFAC Unit 30 Treasurer’s Report, July 20, 2023 
Submitted By: Linda Laviano, Treasurer 

 

The current balance in the checking account is $13,550.42 
 

On 5/15/23, the existing Wells Fargo accounts was closed, and the President, 1st VP, and Treasurer 

began the process of opening an account with US Bank. All paperwork was completed, and a new ac-

count was opened on 5/30/23.  
 

The club was able to resume financial operations with little or no disruption to club business.  

The following is a financial summary of the 2 rallies held so far this year.  

The Top of Georgia Caravan Rally had 41 attendees. We collected $1,333.33 in rally fees, made a 

$100. Donation to FIND Outdoors and had a total of $1,301.44 in food and related expenses. The club 

had a net loss of $68.11 for the rally. 
 

The Sun Outdoors in Islamorada/Florida Keys Rally had 51 attendees. We collected $1,825.00 in rally 

fees, made a $100 donation to Florida Keys Wild Bird Rehabilitation Center, and had a total of 

$1,502.27 in food and related expenses. The club had a net gain of $222.73 for the rally. 

mailto:Islaviano@gmail.com?subject=Payments
https:airstreamclub.org/renew


 

SFAC Slate of New Officers for 2023 — 2024. 

Each year our unit elects new Executive Board Officers, consistent with our 
Constitution and Bylaws, and those of the Airstream Club International. 

 
President Lewis Fogel requested a review and certification of Slate of Officers which 

was submitted by Past President Judy Harrison on April 27, 2023. 
The review and certification of votes was conducted on May 21, 2023, during the 

Board Meeting at the Sun Outdoors RV Resort in Islamorada, Florida. 
Voting electronically ended on May 19, 2023. 

 
The Slate was read by Emilio Caragol, Corresponding Secretary. 

 
       President - David Robshaw 

First Vice President - Lucy Comprosky  

Second Vice President - Chuck Wasson  
Treasurer - Linda Laviano Robshaw  

Corresponding Secretary - Emilio Caragol  
Recording Secretary - Vicki Wasson  

 One Year Trustee - Barbara Colson and Tim McDow  
    Two Year Trustee - Sandra Gonzalez and Judi Fogel 

 
Seventy-One (71) votes were received out of One Hundred and Ten 

(110) eligible votes resulting in a 63.6% of positive votes. 

There were no negative or zero votes. Two (2) votes were disqualified 
due to members had voted twice. 

 
President’s Notes: 

 
On behalf of the South Florida Airstream Club, I want to congratulate our 

incoming board, and I look forward to their installation at the Pumpkin 
Fest Rally 

(October 26 - 30, 2023 at the Myakka 
State Park). If you have not already 

signed up, it is not too late! 
 

Lewis Fogel, President 
 

   5    4 
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66th International Rally, Rock Springs, WY 
Submitted by: Lucy Comprosky 

Kevin and I began our journey to attend our 2nd Airstream International rally on June 3rd from  

Ft Lauderdale, Fl.  We traveled thru GA, TN, MO, KS, CO and finally WY.  We lead our own mini caravan 

with 4 other rigs and met at a KOA in Rawlings, WY to ensure we would be parked together since there 

would be 1200 other rigs.   

 

We got started early at 730am (some frowned upon that hour) and we all rolled into the Sweetwater 

Event Complex in Rock Springs on June 24th.   Thankfully we had the inside scoop from the Robshaw’s 

and were parked in the White MTN parking area. 

 

From the moment we rolled into the Complex we were greeted by wonderful parking volunteers who were 

as happy to greet us as we were to be arriving.  We were provided with a booklet FILLED with lots semi-

nars, and entertainment to keep us very busy throughout the week.   

We even received $15 each in vouchers to be used at any of the food and drink vendors at the rally!  I 

think those vouchers were spent within 24hrs LOL! 
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66th International Rally, Rock Springs, WY 
Submitted by: Lucy Comprosky 

 

FUN FACTS: 

SFAC UNIT 30 HAD 8 

RIGS IN ATTEND-

ANCE 

Unit 30 gained 7 

more rigs which  

became affiliates  

during our time at 

the rally 

“Hears the Scoop”  

ice cream vendor 

that was at the  

Region 3 rally in SC 

drove ALL THE WAY 

to Wyoming 

Judy and Elwyn as 

well the Enoch's 

were a part of the  

exhibitors tent at  

the rally 

 There was a kids 

camp all week 

“Future Streamers” 

40-50 kids attended 

Some of the seminars offered were: RV Electricity parts 1 & 2, Ladies back

-up for beginners and intermediate, Finding campsites in a Post Pandemic 

World and How to stay fit while on the road.  There were plenty more that 

were offered throughout the week.  

On the schedule there was also yoga and daily bike excursions to get the 

day started.  There was a craft show and flea market as well. There were 

volunteering opportunities, charities collecting diapers, baby wipes and 

gently used clothing for the locals in Rock Springs.   

There was even a large vehicle on site for blood donations. Now for the fun 

stuff!  The opening ceremony was very welcoming, and our own David 

Robshaw carried our Unit 30 flag in the ceremony.  

 

We attended an 80’s party which I helped shutdown at 10:30pm along with 

some great new friends.  There was a Western dance and of course plenty 

of Western wear was on display.  We also attended a wonderful Grapes & 

Grains Intra-Club Mega tasting of beers, wines and spirits.  

 

Golf might not fall into the “fun stuff” category but for Kevin it was a great 

event.  Some ladies even spent half the day at the spa. 

 

Unit 30 gathered for a Happy hour/pizza party on Monday evening, and we 

spread the word amongst our new friends (even if only 3 days in) and had 

a good ole time.  We also surprised Elwyn with a birthday cake.   
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The Airstream Choir and Band performed at the Bun-

ning Park in downtown Rock Springs.  These folks 

had arrived many days before the rally begun to pre-

pare and get in as much practice as possible.   

Their performance made for a wonderful evening of 

music.  

The week was wrapped up with a beautiful closing 

ceremony.  Lots of hugs and well wishes were ex-

changed as we all prepared to depart the next day 

and all head in many different directions.   

 

Some folks remained at the Event complex for a few 

days and even enjoyed fireworks on the 4th of July. 

 

Our personal experience was nothing less than absolute happiness.  Our travels have been 

most importantly safe and extremely memorable.  We are blessed to be able to travel with 

our home and pets and see the beautiful USA.  

66th International Rally, Rock Springs, WY 
Submitted by: Lucy Comprosky 
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Canadian Rockies Caravan 
Submitted by: Judi Fogel 

So, the question is: can 38 total strangers become good friends and share amazing  
Experiences in just 21 days?   

 
The answer is definitely “yes”, if they are Airstreamers on the Canadian Rockies Caravan.  

 
Our travels began in Drumheller, Alberta, a place famous for its Royal Tyrell Dinosaur Museum. Lots of 
fossils have been found in the area, and the museum was unique- including a docent-led nature walk. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Royal Tyrell Museum 
 
Many days of wonderful adventures followed, including hikes, waterfalls, boat rides, gondola rides to 
mountain tops with fantastic views,  dry camping in a Provincial Park with Bighorn Sheep for neighbors 
and a great Park Ranger talk.    
   
We celebrated both Canada Day (July 1) and Independence Day (July 4), as we had both US and Canadi-
an citizens together.   Another “once-in-a-lifetime” experience was actually getting to walk on a glacier!!  
 
Very cool, both literally and figuratively. Some of the places we visited included Banff, Jasper, Lake 
Louise (beautiful boat ride on Maligne Lake)  
 
Kootenai Plains and let’s not forget- the Calgary Stampede!  Bull riding, bucking broncos, calf roping, 
Chuck wagon and barrel racing and much more.  
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Canadian Rockies Caravan 
Submitted by: Judi Fogel 

For the animal lovers among you, on this trip, the following were seen: deer, elk, bear, foxes Buffalo, Prairie dogs, 
etc..  It was a fabulous three weeks, and now we have Airstream friends all over the country. We urge you to sign up 
for the caravan’s of your choice. Even if you get in onto a wait list- that’s how we got onto this caravan! 
 
In the days that follow our caravan, Lewis and I will realize a lifelong dream as we travel to some of our National Parks
- Glacier, Yellowstone, Grand Tetons, Bryce, Zion, and the Grand Canyon. We urge you to plan trips and get out on the 
road when you can.  

  Gondola Ride       Walking on a Glacier 

 
North America is big and beautiful, with something for everyone. Hope to see you at on upcoming Unit 30 rally or 
down the road! 

Travel Adventures and Photos Wanted 
We are looking for your travel adventure stories and  

photos .  

 Do you have  a great trip you want to write about for the newsletter?   

Tell us about your travels and experiences on the road.   

Thank you to those of you who have sent us  

stories and photos. 
Send them to:  

ec9332@verizon.net 

 

mailto:ec9332@verizon.net?subject=Articles


South Florida Airstream Club 2023 / 2024 Event Schedule 
Please note that dates are subject to change due to unforeseen circumstances. 

The club's social media posts and your email inbox should be reviewed for schedule 

changes prior to making reservations." 

   10 
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THE SECRET BEHIND THE MAGIC OF OUR RALLIES 
South Florida Airstream Club Planning Guidelines  

January 21, 2023 

 

PLANNING TEAM: 

The planning team will consist of the President, 1st VP, 2nd VP and Past President.  This team will plan the master 

calendar dates keeping in mind that we want to extend each rally through the weekend to encourage attendance by 

members who may still be working.  This team will identify the region of Florida that will be targeted for each of the 

rallies.  This team will identify areas for future rallies within a 2 year time frame.  This team will solicit new camping 

venues from the members. 

 

LOGISTICS TEAM: 

The Logistics Team will consist of the 1st VP, the 2 one year Trustees, and 2 club members from different families. 

This team will develop the schedule for each rally.  This will include the day, time of day for each activity and will also 

include free time.  The schedule may be adjusted  as the Action Teams share their suggestions. 

One or more members of this team will visit the campground to assess arrival information or campground  

information that must be shared with the members.  This team will work with the Communications Team (Fun Times,  

Facebook, Website) to create enthusiasm and to promote attendance at the rallies. 

The Logistics Team will contact individual members to be in charge of one small activity at the rally.  The objective is 

to involve members in a variety of activities at future rallies.  This team will provide the Action Team with  specific 

written job descriptions. This team will work with the Member Outreach Team to recognize new members and invite 

them to share their interests with the club members at some time during this rally.  

 

ACTION TEAM: 

One member (family unit) will be responsible for one small activity during a rally.  The person organizing an activity 

may ask other members to help if needed.  The idea is to have many others helping.  This team will be provided a  

specific written job description. 

 

MEMBER OUTREACH TEAM: 

Team leader chooses 2 additional members for the team.  Here are some of the important activities of this team.   

• Contacts new members 

•     Phone call/email welcome to new members 

• Introduces new attendees at the rally 

• Recognizes birthdays and anniversaries through a phone call and at the next rally. 

• Informs new members of Facebook page and privileges   

 

COMMUNICATIONS TEAM 

•  Fun Times Editor email newsletter to all members 

• Directory Editor keeps the membership list updated and sends a directory to new members. 

• Facebook Administrator (chooses 2 members as manager assistants) to keep page updated with club   infor-

mation,  monitors posts and enters new members to our page.    Will keep the WBAC website up to date with 

club activities. 



 

TEXAS ECLIPSE CARAVAN  
April 2-20, 2024 

         Exciting news, Texas Eclipse Caravanners! 

Routing and RV parks for the trip out to the Texas Hill Country (the “DASH”) for the nights of  

April 2 to April 6, 2024, have been identified. 

  

Please contact me if you haven’t already made your reservations at: 

 

2-Apr Stephen Foster Folk Culture Center SP, 11016 Lillian Saunders Drive, White Springs, 32455 

3-Apr Ponce de Leon RV Park, 2920 FL-81, Ponce De Leon, FL  32455 

4-Apr Sun Outdoors NO, 43234 Highway 445, North Shore, Ponchatoula, LA 70454 

5-Apr Gulf Coast RV Resort, 5175 Brooks Rd, Beaumont, TX 77705 

6-Apr Greentree Village RV Park, 12015 O'Connor Road, San Antonio, TX 78233 

  

We will arrive at Zuber’s River Camp, 2429 Co Road 350, Concan TX 78838 

on 7-Apr. 

  

If you have any questions or concerns, contact me ASAP to resolve them. 

  

David Robshaw 
cirrusaly@gmail.com 
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The 67th Annual International Rally will be  

at the Missouri Fairgrounds in Sedalia,  

Missouri. 

It’s the first time an International Rally will 

be held in the fall.  

Registration will open in August 2023 
 

  



                                    13 

Preventive Maintenance  
Submitted By: Emilio Caragol 

 

Battery Operated Animal Repeller.  (Good for Boon Docking) 
 
Animal Repeller's emits veritable ultrasonic pulses and LED strobe lights to create a hostile environment 
for rodents to live and nest inside your trailer or truck engine compartment. 
 
This wireless Animal Repeller operates on 2 C batteries, model # ZN-511 and it does not connect to the  
vehicle’s electrical system or affect the functionality of any electronic part in your vehicle. 
 
I installed one inside of my trailer and the other inside my truck engine compartment.  
 
CAUTION: Before installing under the hood in your vehicle make sure the engine is cold.  Do Not install the 
unit when the engine compartment is hot or warm. 
 
For additional information:  www.loraffe.com 
 

 
 

 

  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 

Bill Racavich                       5 

Susan Quintana                         9 

Nai Carlson      13 

Caraline Stone Zimmer     14      

Barbara Colson     18 

Julie Nicholas     26 

 

February            

Dave Perrucci    19 

 

March 

Pat Jones     8 

Jim Nicholas   18 

Bill Furst                                 18 

 

April 

Bob Konnagan   11 

Beth Racavich   27 

 

May 

Jane May    2 

Lucy Restrepo Comprosky   6 

Tony Laurie  11 

Max Joseph  14 

 

June 

Myra Joseph   1 

Tim McDow                           7 

Lewis Fogel                19 

 

July 

Donna Laurie    5 

Darla Furst                            11 

Kevin Comprosky  19 

Bob Richardson  20 

Pam McDow                        31 

 

 

August 

Harry Gonzalez          3 

Sandra Gonzalez        16 

Linda Laviano                             21 

Keith Martin                               25 

John Frerking        25 

Chuck Wasson        25 

Charlie May        27 

 

September 

Tom Carlson                                7           

Judi Fogel                                  10 

John Magnacca                       18 

David Robshaw                       18 

 

October 

Fran Perrucci                              4 

Vicki Wasson                              5 

Bernice Richardson                 10 

Laurie Jones                              18 

 

November 

Gay Konnagan                         14 

Betty Jean Glouner                  24 

 

December 

Emilio Caragol                           1 

Eileen Frerking                          8 

Victoria Magnacca                 10 

Sissy Towsley                           16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 January 

 February  

David Robshaw & Linda Laviano 14  

 March 

 

 April 

 Jim & Julie Nicholas                    24 

 

 May 

 Emilio & Shirley Caragol              4 

 Fran & Dave Perrucci                    4 

 Laurie & Pat Jones                        5 

 John & Victoria Magnacca        25 

 

 June 

 Gay & Bob Konnagan                 13 

 Harry & Sandra Gonzalez          18 

 Tony & Donna Laurie                  21 

 

 July  

 Lewis & Judi Fogel                        8 

 Bob & Bernice Richardson        25 

 

 August 

 Bill & Beth Racavich                     5 

 John & Eileen Frerking                 8 

Tim & Pam McDow                     18 

 Max & Myra Joseph                   28 

 

 September 

 October 

 

 November 

 Charles & Jane May                    12 

 Kevin & Lucy Comprosky           24 

 

 December 

 Tom & Nai Carlson                     23 

 Chuck & Vicki Wasson               24  

      Birthdays & Anniversaries 

If you would like to be listed on this page, send an email to: 

Emilio Caragol    ec9332@verizon.net  
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Lewis Fogel……………………... President  

David Robshaw ………………. 1st Vice President    

Luciana Comprosky ………….2nd Vice President  

Linda  Laviano …………………. Treasurer 

Emilio Caragol…………………..Corresponding Sec. 

Vicki Wasson..…………………..Recording Secretary 

Tony Laurie……………………....Parliamentarian  

Judy Harrison…………………...Past President  

Harry Gonzalez………………….Trustee 

Barbara Colson………………….Trustee 

Chuck Wasson…………………..Trustee 

Tim McDow……………………….Trustee 
 

South Florida Airstream Club Websites:  

      David Robshaw, Webmaster  

      Airstream & Facebook 

      Email: cirrusaly@gmail.com  

 

https://airstreamclub.org/south-florida 
       On Facebook go to:                          

South Florida Airstream Club - WBAC-Unit 30 

Editor’s Note 

When submitting articles for the newsletter, 

please send in a Word File Format,  not PDF 

Send photos by email,  not text 

To:   ec9332@verizon.net  It will make the files 

easier to work with. Thanks, Emilio 

 FUN TIMES  Newsletter   
Emilio Caragol, Editor 

Email:   ec9332@verizon.net  

SOUTH FLORIDA AIRSTREAM CLUB  

Unit 30 

Officers & Trustees 

SFAC Unit 30 Standing & Special Committees 

Constitution & Bylaws:   Newsletter Editor: 

*David Robshaw   *Emilio Caragol   

  Tim McDow 

     

Ethics & Grievances:  Sunshine Committee: 

*Pam McDow   *Judi Fogel  

  Tim McDow    

  Bill Clutter 

  Missy Clutter   Public Relations & Social Media: 

    *David Robshaw    

Membership:     Tim McDow 

*Beth Racavich                                   Julie Nicholas 

  Lewis Fogel   

  David Robshaw   Audit Committee:     

  Sandra Gonzalez    * ReShelle Enoch 

  Vicki Wasson 

       

 

We encourage you to volunteer and 

participate in any of the committees 

listed. 

 

Volunteering is a great way to meet 

and establish friendships and, at the 

same time, enhance our club and ser-

vices to the next level of excellence. 
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